
 

 

HB1185 - Homeschool Students in Maryland - Right to Play 

Hearing March 5th at 1:00 p.m. 

 

I’m here to request your support for HB1185-Right to Play. Please note that this bill received 

bipartisan support. Right to Play authorizes public high schools to allow homeschooled students 

to participate in athletic activities at any high school within their county of residence, provided 

they meet specific requirements. The bill also ensures that if space is limited, priority will be 

given to students enrolled in the school. 

Currently, Maryland has approximately 45,000 homeschooled students, with Black students 

representing the fastest-growing demographic—now totaling nearly 15,000. By allowing 

homeschooled students to join public school sports teams, this bill helps coaches maintain full 

rosters and ensures schools can field competitive teams. Homeschooled students will be held to 

the same eligibility standards as their enrolled peers, and families will cover all costs and 

transportation, preventing any financial burden on public schools. 

This legislation strengthens public schools by making them more competitive with private 

schools, which actively recruit public school athletes. Additionally, it provides homeschooled 

students with crucial social, emotional, and physical benefits while creating opportunities for 

college recruitment and athletic scholarships. 

With 30 states already implementing similar laws, Maryland has the chance to follow suit and 

provide equitable access to athletic opportunities for all students. I urge support for HB1185 to 

ensure every student, regardless of their educational path, has the chance to participate and 

succeed. This is a win-win for the public schools and homeschooled students. 

Thank you for your consideration and I respectfully request a favorable report for HB 1185. 



 

 


